Bord ’ Board Direction
Pleanala BD-015733-24
ABP-318565-23

The submissions on file and the inspector’s report were considered at a Board
Meeting held on the 06/03/2024.

The Board decided having regard to the size, scale and location of the proposed
development consisting of a Proposed compressor plant at Bellanaboy Bridge Gas
Terminal would not satisfy any of the conditions contained in section 37A(2)(a), (b),

or (c) of the Planning and Development Act 2000, as amended.

The Board decided that the prospective applicants, Vermillion Exploration and
Production Ireland Ltd. be informed that the proposed development, consisting of the
installation of a compressor plant at the existing Bellanaboy Bridge Gas Terminal, in
the townland of Bellagelly South, Co. Mayo, does not fall within one or more of the
paragraphs specified in the condition contained in section 37A (2) of the Planning
and Development Act, 2000, as amended, and that a planning application should
therefore be made in the first instance to Mayo County Council.

Board Member /ééz M Date: 06/03/2024

Peter Mullan
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